COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, March 12, 2007

QUESTION 9 
QUESTION: Councillor E. Tuffy

To ask the Manager if he is satisfied that no conflict of interest will arise if the County Manager makes a report containing a recommendation in respect of the proposed variation of the County Development Plan recommended by the Affordable Homes Partnership of which the four Dublin County and City Managers are members, and if he will make a statement on the matter?

REPLY
The Affordable Homes Partnership has made a recommendation to the Council that a variation be made to the County Development Plan 2004/10 to provide for housing and to facilitate the implementation of the package negotiated by the Partnership (details already supplied to the members by e-mail dated 15th January).
Guidelines issued by the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government state that bringing land forward for the provision of affordable housing is a central policy objective of the Government and that a Planning Authority should have regard to that fact in considering a recommendation for a Development Plan Variation.

Members have been notified that before considering the proposed variation the Council is seeking a Strategic Environmental Report from its won consultants on the lands the subject of the recommendation from the Affordable Homes Partnership.

Each Dublin Local Authority City and County Manager is a member of the Board of the Affordable Homes Partnership.  The Manager has already notified the Board that he will not participate in any discussion, recommendation or decision by the Board in relation to any site in South Dublin County and has requested that this be minuted by the Board (see attached correspondence from Board).
The ultimate decision on the making of a variation of the County Development Plan rests by law with the Elected Members of the Council and accordingly there is no conflict of interest arising.  
From: John Oconnor [mailto:john.oconnor@ahp.ie]

Sent: 05 March 2007 17:09

To: Joe Horan

Subject: FW: Site At St. Edmundsbury, lucan.

Joe Horan,

County Manager

South Dublin County Council 

Dear Joe,

The Board of the Affordable Homes Partnership at its meeting held on the 6th September 2006 agreed to recommend to South Dublin County Council that it vary its Development Plan to provide for a development of mainly (70%) affordable housing on the lands at St. Edmundsbury and Woodville, Lucan. At the meeting you indicated your intention to withdraw from any decision made in relation to the recommendation and I wish to confirm that you withdrew from the decision on this recommendation and that this was recorded in the minutes of the meeting.

Regards

John O'Connor

____________________________________________

Affordable Homes Partnership

Floor 2, Cumberland House

Fenian Street, Dublin 2.

____________________________________________

Ph:  01- 656 4113    

Fax: 01- 656 4101

Email:     john.oconnor@ahp.ie <mailto:john.oconnor@ahp.ie> 

Website: www.affordablehome.ie <http://www.affordablehome.ie> ____________________________________________
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